
                                    STATE OF NEW HAMPSJHIRE – TOWN OF SURRY 

    SELECTMEN  

   MEETING MINUTES. JANUARY 29, 2024 

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M. Present were Jay Croteau, Bruce Smith and Steve 

Goldsmith.  

Stev Goldsmith received a complaint about the condition of the Farm Road with potholes, mud and 

better road care requested.  

Ken Maynard asked about the ZBA meeting on Wednesday night. Discussed application for a variance for 

Jeremy Ward for no road frontage.  

Discussed the reclassification of lower Pond Rd and petitioning the Planning Board for meeting the 

standards.  

Also on for the Planning Board Joslin Rd subdivision . Three lots total with the two front lots with 

frontage the remaining large lot behind with access on the hogback. 

Budget Committee meeting to be held next week. With an increase to paving by $20,000.00 . The 

selectmen agreed not to add $5000.00 as requested for Conservation funding. 

The selectmen discussed the furnace situation at the town hall. Discussed moving to propane instead of 

oil.  

Hawk address mail being returned.  

Continued discussion of changing classification of Pond Rd to class V to work on road. Discussed hiring 

an engineer about what would be needed . Bruce Smith will draft the article. 

DES complaint on Farm Rd from Conservation committee  was not in violation with DES.  

The selectmen signed payroll.  

The selectmen signed and paid bills.  

The selectmen signed the state registration deposits for 1/8/2024 of $2899.48, 1/11/2024 of $727.04 , 

1/18/2024 of $538.52 and 1/22/2024 of $504.40 

Dot Cut for driveway discussion.  

Went over Bob’s Fuel oil furnace proposal of $12,000. Tank was not included in price.  

Revenue account 3319 is no longer in use at DRA due to an oversight in the portal. Account number 3379 

will be used instead. John Berglund notified.  

The amendment to the article for the solar exemption is fine as worded.  

Bruce Smith motioned to accept the minutes for 1/15/2024 and 1/22/2024 taken by Jay Croteau. Steve 

Goldsmith seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed to accept the minutes as presented.  



Bruce Smith motioned to adjourn. Steve Goldsmith seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed to 

accept the minutes.  

The meeting adjourned at 9:00 P.M. 

 


